# Pembroke The Meadows Givie Heldows News Letter

The Board Of Directors of the Pembroke Meadows/Shores Civic League would like to welcome the new residents of our community and invite them to join our community organizations and become an active participant in it's activities.

Meetings are held on the third friday of the month at 8:00 P.M.

friday of the month at 8:00 P.M. at Atlantic Permanent Savings and Loan Institution on Independence Blvd.

Any questions concerning our community can be directed to the Civic League officers. The 1976 - 1977 board includes:

Pres: TERI MIKLUKA 497-5856 1st-Vice-Pres: (Membership-Program) WALT SCHRIEFER 497-3818

2nd-Vice-Pres: (Building, Groups, Publications, Ways and Means) JOHN REIMER 497-4702

3rd-Vice-Pres: (Director-Rec-Ctr)
JIM FRALIX 497-6320

Treasurer - MARTY WALSH 499-0375 Corresponding Sect:

JEAN WEBER 499-6193

Recording Sect:
MARY LOWDER 497-5125

MARY LOWDER 497-5125 Financial Sect:

DICK LOWMAN 499-6263 Immediate Past Pres:

JIM WILLENBRINK 497-2057

Publicity: TREEBY FLAMMGER 490-3095 NANCY LAVOIE 497-3442

Board:

Girl Scouts/Brownies:
MARLENE MAURER 497-8589

Cub Scouts: 400 //8

MARCIA KNOWLS 499-4878
Boy Scouts:
DEREK DUNN
RANKIN 499-3074

Social:

ANN WILLIAMSON 499-3455

Chaplin:

ROBERT HEIM 499-4819

Cicic League dues are \$5.00 per family per year, and should be directed to Dick Lowman 800 St.
Martins Dr. Checks should be made payable to the Civic League of Pembroke Meadows.

We encourage all members of our community to join and become active. The first meeting will be held on Friday Sept. 17th at Atlantic Permanent Sacings and Loan. The guest speaker will be Mr. Murphy from the Dept. of Parks & Rec. Mr. Murphy will speek on rec facilities. maintenance and patrolling.

SCHOOL HAS BEGUN AGAIN

This fall the Pembroke Meadows
Elementary School children who live
in the Shores, will not have bus
transportation provided. To insure
the safety of these children it is
important that the residents remind
their children to observe the
necessary precautions whils walking
to and from school and to immediately report to an adult any
problems or unusual occurances. It
is especially important for residents to be observant at noon
whenthe kindergarten children will
be traveling without the benefit
of the company of older children.

This summer has had an increse in problems in our community. One of which is our PARK. The Park closes at sundown, help us to inforce this rule. If you drive by after that time and see children or young adults there, tell them the park is closed and request they leave. Vandalism has been on the rise and there has been the appearance of sex-related crimes (including a possible rape). It is extremely important for all members of our community to be very observant and report any suspicious or unusual incidents to the immediately.

A STITUS

### BLOCK MOTHERS

Anyone interested in being a Block Mother please contact Jeanette Willinbrink 497-2057 This little bit of time from you whether you work or not, can mean so much to a child in trouble, who knows, it could be your child.

## GIRL SCOUTS/BROWNIES

"Water water every where and not a drop to drink." Thats how the scouts are. Lots of girls and no leaders. Please if you are interested in being a leader or helper also if you have girls of scout age contact Marlene Maurer 497-8589.

### JUNIOR CIVIC LEAGUE

Couples needed as advisors. Satisfaction is all the benefit you get. No experience needed. For information contact, Teri Mikulka 4975856

### GARDEN CLUB

The Garden Club of Pembroke Meadows/Shores will hold it's Newcomers Coffee at the home of Sally Elstrodt 4309 Cambria Circle on Thursday, Sept. 9th, at 8:00 P.M. New members and those interested in learning about the activities of the Garden Club are encourged to attend. Dr. Charles Elstrodt will talk on "Everything you always wanted to know about Houseplants. All are welcome.

# JUNIOR GARDEN CLUB - S

The Junior Garden Club will meet on Thursday, Sept. 16th at 4317 Temple Court from 7 to 9 P.M. The club is open to boys and girls ages 10 up - and is not exclusively restricted to residents of Pembroke Meadows Shores. The meeting will in-clude a short business meeting with a discussion of the activities for 75-76 and a demonstration of flower arranging by Mrs. Fralix. For further information contact Cindy Acoli 497-7117.

### FIRA MARKET

The Civic League Flea Market will be held on Sunday, Oct. 3rd (rain date Oct. 10th) from 10AM to 6 PM. at the Pembroke Meadows Shopping Center. The cost for Civic League members is \$2.00 for a single space and \$1.50 for each additional space. For non-members, the cost will be \$4.00 for a single space - \$2.00 for each additional space. Advance reservations will be taken. These may be made by contacting the Flea Warket Chairman - Ginger Avoli 497-7117 or Teri Mikulka 497-5856.

# BOWLING



Help we know you're out there some where? The league needs subs. For information please contact Jim Connaway 497-8319. League starts Sept. 8th. Don't forget, it's fun, and it's good for what ails you.



Do you enjoy playing cards? Elther good, bad, beginner or old pro's, those interested in forming a day womans or evening couples bridge group, call Treeby Flammger 490-3095.

### BABY SITTERS



Almost everyone needs one at some time or another. What happens? None available. But If we can get a list of responsible sitters it would be much easier. Those wishing to be placed on the list contact Treeby Flammger 490-3095.

Home owners whose property borders on Pembroke Blvd. are responsible for mowing their property. The city will mow 10 feet on either side of Pembroka Blvd. Home owners are responsible for the remainder of the mowing.

### RECREATION CENTER

We wish to extend congradulations to the new Rec. Ctr. Board for 1977, also our deepest thanks to the 1976 Board for a job well done. The new Board Members are:

Director: STEVE RILEY Asst Dir: JCHN REIMER Sect: RUTH SCHRIEFER JERRY FLAMMGER Tres: JOR AVOLI Board:

BUD SMITH SR. SANDY VAN ALLMAN MARLENE MAURER DON MCKINNON

Above officers will take office Jan 1977.

### JURFEW

Reminder to all parents of children under the age of 18, of the midnight curfew. The police are aware of this and are ready to take proper action.

### FOOL CLEAN UP

The party's over and so is the summer as far as the pool. Sept. 6th is the last day. It's time for clean up and make ready the pool for the winter months. Volunteers are very much needed. Date set is Sept. 11th, 9AM at the pool.

### REMINDER TO THE RESIDENTS

The speed limit in Pembroke/ eadows and Shores is 25 MPH. t is very easy to exceed this, especially on Pembroke Blvd. School is open, Please be careful.

### FOR NEW RESIDENTS

Do you have a directory?
If not, contact any listed officer.

DON'T FORGET This is an election year and Irginia is ranked 50th in the states for voter registration. Only 22% of the state has registered. That's pretty poor considering the size of Virglnia.

### YOUR NEWS-LETTER

The paper is open for articles. Lets make it as informative as possible. Anything from NEWS TO RUMORS. All articles published in the news-letter are subject to the approval of the editor and of the Civic League Board. The dead line for all items is the 1st Tuesday of the month.

> Thanks from your editor Treeby Flammqu Treeby Flammger 490-3095